
 

Want to keep up with what’s happening?   Got a computer?   Visit the SCS Retiree Website 
http://www.scsretirees.com 
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Word from the editor: 
Remember that this is your newsletter. Make 
sure information you have that is relevant to all 
gets to me to be included in the newsletter.   
Reminder:  
Sunday November 5, 2017 Daylight Savings Time 
Ends. Set your clocks back an hour.  
 
Prez Sez 
 
Greetings everyone.  It has been a while since our 
last meeting in July.  Unfortunately our September 
meeting was cancelled due to potential weather 
issues on the scheduled day of the meeting. As most 
of you are aware, at our September meetings, 
Southern Company Benefits personnel provide us 
with an update of changes, if any, to our retiree 
benefits and allow you, our membership, an 
opportunity to ask questions you may have 
regarding the retiree benefits. Our board met on 
September 20th for our bi-monthly business 
meeting, to plan our November luncheon.  The 
board decided to contact the Health and Benefits 
department and invite them to speak at the business 
segment of our November luncheon.   
 
Hopefully you have received your invitation in the 
mail and have made your reservations to our annual 
SCS/SNC Retirees Holiday Luncheon this 

November 8th at the Vestavia Country Club.  Sign 
In/Social Hour begins at 11:00 a.m. and the seated 
luncheon begins at noon.  For our entertainment we 
have Kenny and Suzy Spencer, a musical duo 
known as “Fiddlin’ in the Parlor”, to play a variety 
of musical arrangements. 
 
During the second hour of the November luncheon 
we will have a short business meeting to take care 
of a few business items.  First we will be presenting 
checks to three charities nominated by our 
membership to receive donations from our 
organization.  This year the charities receiving 
donations are Glenwood, Inc., Oak Mountain 
Mission Ministries, and the Big Oak Ranch. 
Second, we will hear presentations from 
representatives from United Way and Southern 
Company’s Health and Benefits department. We 
will allow for questions following, or perhaps 
during, these presentations.  To conclude the 
meeting, the nominating committee will be 
presenting the slate of officers and directors 
nominated to serve for 2018. 
 
Don’t forget that Daylight Savings Time ends 
Sunday, November 5.  Set your clocks back an 
hour.  Hope to see many of you on November 8th. 
 
-John McCoy 
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November and December 
2017 SCS/SNC Members 

Birthday List  

November 
1 Charles Thomas Davis 
2 Wesley Cumbee 
2 Billy Ely 
2 Charlotte Graham 
3 Kedric Charles Harrison 
5 Marshal Edmonson 
5 Leonard Harkins 
5 Jeanne Nelson 
5 James C. Thompson, Jr. 
6 Steven Choat 
7 Nan Altizer 
7 Mary Bentley 
7 EmmaLaura Patrick 
7 Betty Ponder 
7 Linda Sanders 
8 Paul Trammell 
8 Ed Vernon 
10 Joe Coker 
10 Dennis Kendrick 
11 Kenneth D. Danberry 
11 Charles Hickman 
12 Korrie Brown 
12 Donna Clark 
12 Robert Fucich 
12 Terry Mitchell 
12 Thomas Sanford 
12 Carol D. Smith 
12 Ronald Summers 
13 Deborah Greene 
14 Dora Brandt  
15 Renee Gwin 
15 Lamar Larrimore15 Ryan Thomas 
16 David Lee Empfield 
16 Dilip Ray 
17 Victoria Thomas 
18 Sherry Baldone 
18 Theresa Burns 
18 Beverly Lisenby 

18 Rosemary Tenney 
19 Sharon Jones 
19 Billy Walker 
19 Margaret Williams 
20 K. R. Chakravarthi 
20 John Ives 
21 Mike Altizer 
21 Joel Serafin 
21 Jeffrey Williams 
23 William Howard Collier 
23 Rick Holcomb 
23 Dawn Marie Kemp 
23 James Shivers 
24 Timothy Alexander 
25 Michael Belford 
25 Thomas Moorer 
28 Noel Chambless 
28 Thomas Greene, Jr. 
28 Dot Legg 
28 Tom Milton 
28 Daniel Morgan 
29 Jerry Lee Monosky 
29 James O’Brien 
29 Charlsie Smith  
30 Tommy Barrett 
30 Kenneth Paul Conner 
30 Peggy Kline 
30 Sharron Pitre 
30 Gail Pugh 
30 Sondra Smaha  
December  
1 Amal Barroody 
1 Sharon Chaffin 
1 John Edmundson 
1 Jan Sumrall 
2 James Alldredge Jr. 
2 A.F. Brayman III 
2 Jo Ellen Ives3 Oliver Kingsley, Jr. 
3 Evelyn Mansfield 
4 William C. Kendall 
5 Steve Wayne Campbell 
5 Terry Hatcher 
7 Betty Shivers 
8 Deborah Wilkerson 
9 Leisa Bailey 
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9 Jacob Champion 
9 Linda Henry 
9 Vandalyn Kingsley 
9 Mike Reed 
11 Randy L. Clowdus 
11 Kathy Porteous 
13 Dan Javorka 
13 Jackie Walton 
15 Donald Jones 
16 Ted M. McGill, Jr. 
17 John Sechrist 
17 Walter Shanks  
18 James A.Bailey 
18 Glenda Massengale 
18 James Shepard 
19 Patsy Evans 
20 Paul Carter 
20 Pat Moore 
20 Jane Rooker 
20 Shireen Thomas 
20 Stephen Wells 
21 Linda Odom 
22 Joan Brooks 
22 Doug Shelton 
23 Richard Chastain 
23 Malcolm Garner 
25 Tallulah DeMarco 
25 Melbourne Phillips Jr. 
25 William Ricks 
26 Melanie Crane 
26 David Franklin 
26 Betty Headley Latta 
26 Mary Dean Shelton 
27 Jerry Fields 
27 Edward Price 
27 Mary Willis 
28 Kathy Elliott 
28 Krishna Ray 
28 Katherine Sechrist 
29 Kathy Dawkins 
29 Penny Manuel 
29 John Plaxco 
30 Lucille Belford 
30 Sandi Boylan 
30 James Maughn, Jr, 

31 Buddy Coggin 
31 Eleanor Connor 
31 Richard Freeman 
31 Jack Jones 
31 Dave Lisenby 

 
Obituaries 

Vestavia Hills, AL – Retha S. Cunningham 
Stevenson, age 81, of Vestavia Hills, passed away 
Friday, September 22, 2017 at her residence. 
Funeral services was held Thursday, September 28, 
2017 at 11:00 A.M. at Tuscaloosa Memorial 
Chapel, with burial followed in Tuscaloosa 
Memorial Park. Pastor Jamil Gilleylen officiating. 
Visitation was 30 minutes prior to service on 
Thursday at 11 A.M. 
 
Data Networking Engineer, who retired from SCS in 1999, passed away on January 18, 2017.  
MEMBER CARE 
If you know of any member who is sick or has a 
death in his or her family that you would like to 
share, please contact Patsy at (205) 991-7900.  
We also like to hear good news! 

 
A LITTLE OF THIS, A PINCH OF THAT 
Life is 10% what happens to you and 90% how you 
react to it.  
Charles Swindoll 

To be happy is a choice you make every day, every 
hour and refining and renewing that state is a 
constant pursuit.  
Julia Roberts 
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RETIREE LEADERSHIP 
For 2017 

 
Officers 
 
President OPEN 
Vice President OPEN 
Treasurer Fred Ehrensperger 655-2725 
Secretary Peggy Burdeshaw 608-9636 
 
Directors 
 
Gerald Aultman 516-1528 
John Brandt 956-0502 
Walt Dean 879-5775 
Jackie Imbusch 991-8472 
Dennis Read 879-6617 
David Strack 565-4714 
John McCoy (ex-officio) 285-4843 
 

 

 
SCS/SNC RETIREES 
P.O. BOX 2625 
BIRMINGHAM, AL 35202 
 

� MEETING DETAILS:  
SCS/SNC Retirees Holiday Luncheon  
November 8th at the Vestavia Country Club.  
Sign In/Social Hour begins at 11:00 a.m.  
Seated luncheon begins at noon.  
Entertainment by Kenny and Suzy Spencer, a 
musical duo known as “Fiddlin’ in the Parlor”.  
  
PROGRAM DETAILS:  
Presentation by Health and Benefits Department 
Presenting checks to charities 
Nominating Committee presenting the 2018 slate of 
officers and directors 

 

 

Committee Chairs 
 
Audit Glenda James 240-2458 
Fellowship OPEN 
Member Care Patsy Evans 991-7900 
Membership Dora Brandt 956-0502 
Newsletter Gerald Aultman 516-1528 
Nominating OPEN 
Program OPEN 
Website Cary Campbell   641-9137 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 


